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Greenfield Recreation Commission 
20 Sanderson Street City Offices/ Greenfield Community Youth Center 
February 13, 2025 - 6:00 PM    Meeting Minutes –FINAL 

Committee Members Present: 

 Donna DuSell, Chair 
 Barbara Nichols Zaccheo, Secretary 
 Danica Hochstetler, Member 
 Myrt Jaquay, Member  
 Mary Phillips, Member (Arrived 6:16pm) 
 Daniel Piasecki, Alternate 
 Heather Valenta, Alternate 
 Christy Moore, Recreation Director, Ex-Officio 

Others Present: 

 n/a 
 n/a 

 n/a 

 n/a 

 n/a 
 n/a 

 n/a

6:00 pm Chairperson’s Statement: 
● The Recreation Commission is not recording this meeting.  If any other persons

present are recording the meeting, you must notify the Chairperson at this time.

6:02pm Public Comment
● Nancy Hazard reported to Donna outside of this meeting on a different day that

she wants to share results of the work clipping and picking invasive species from
Highland Pond.  Christy said she will add that to the next meeting agenda.

6:06pm Approval of January 16, 2025 Meeting Minutes
It was noted that Dan, Jay Donna, nor Mik made chili at the Winter Carnival.
Dan made a motion to accept and Heather seconded with no edits. There are no
carryover action items.

6:08pm Director’s Report 
Parks, Programs and Events: 
Winter Carnival: 

● Thank you to everyone who helped make this event a huge success despite the
weather challenges.

● Myrt was unable to volunteer due to a last minute commitment.
● Main and Federal had no police coverage so Heather directed traffic.
● While volunteering at the parade, Donna directed folks away from the parade

route at Ryan and Casey liquor store.

Youth Basketball 
● This is wrapping up soon with tournaments and upcoming celebrations.
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Buddy Basketball  
● This program launched today on social media. Shayla is looking for players and 

coaches. Christy is very proud of her initiative to start this program and pulling 
together all the logistics.   Christy shared the flyer for this offering from March 3 
to April 7, 2025. 
 

RecRoom:  
● The Department lost a part-time RecRoom employee but has since gained a new 

one. There is continuous on-boarding of new staff.  
● Jake reached out to Donna via email about Friendly Farming workshop and Just 

Roots in the summer 2025 program guide.  Donna to follow up on that with Kyle 
at Just Roots. 

 
Spring and Summer Brochure:  

● The department staff is busy pulling together event and program dates, updating 
program content, and coordinating with instructors for the spring and summer 
brochure.  

● The department will be discontinuing the community safety day event due to 
low turnout and repetition of a similar event at Greenfield Community College 
Day.  Christy will work with the Kiwanis Club to schedule a bike safety and 
helmet day. 

● Christy will also be working with Bella Levavi on a Skate Clip Day at the skate 
park along with Theory shop on May 31.  

 
Office and Grant Updates: 
GRASP License renewals:  

● Kelly is working diligently to compile data for the licensing renewal with EEC 
which is due in March. 
 

Vermont Systems RecTrac and WebTrac Software: 
● Christy needs to move this to the top of the task list for spring release.  

 
Crossroads Cultural District Grant:  

● Christy needs to submit the final report for the Cultural District Grant Funding for 
Winter Carnival as they supported the Ice Carvings.  

 
 Parkland Acquisitions and Renovations for Communities Grant (PARC):  

● As long as there is a funding match, Christy anticipates the grant opening to be 
this spring and will apply for the grant to construct the pickle ball courts at 
Abercrombie Field.  
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6:18 pm Old Business 
Winter Carnival: 

● As shared in the director’s report, the weekend went really well with a few 
hiccups due to the weather and scheduling issues. Christy will present the 
budget at a future meeting as expenses are still coming in.  

● Commissioners were invited to share feedback about the weekend- see above 
for action items on this. 

● There were 16 participants in the jigsaw puzzle contest.     
● At the family fest, there were six participants at sensory hour.  Michelle did an 

incredible job offering face painting & arts and crafts. 
● Cribbage, glow party, and basketball were well attended. 
● There was low attendance at keg pull possibly due to ice at Beacon Field and 

overall low temperatures over Winter Carnival weekend.  
 
Fireworks Celebration:  

● Christy shared the fireworks fundraising event schedule. 
MARCH - D'Angelo's 20% of order proceeds go to Greenfield fireworks. Christy shared 
the flyer. Commissioners are encouraged to invite participation and mark their 
calendars for March 21st 11am-8pm at D’Angelo’s in Greenfield. 
 
MARCH – Christy and Amy Proietti are working on possible Rec & Ravioli Night with 
Mesa Verde. 
 
APRIL – Mini Golf – Russ will be the organizer again this year. Commissioners are 
encouraged to invite participation and mark their calendars for April 4-5th. Myrt, Dan, 
and Donna are working on securing sponsorships for each hole.  Sponsorships that have 
been confirmed so far are Montague WebWorks, Ruggeri, and Blackmer Insurance 
Agency. Christy has asked Jake to send an initial email but may need follow up if 
possible. Donna can recruit Greenfield Glass, Mowry and Schmidt, and Parody Builders.  
Myrt to reach out to others. 
 
MAY – Cornhole Tournament – Commissioners are encouraged to invite participation 
and mark their calendars for May 3rd. Kelly, Mary, Danica and Christy met to review 
possible changes to include Pro and Am levels and work with Mike and David from 
Montague to increase the number of teams, handle scoring, etc. Danica is following up 
next week to discuss more details. 
 
JUNE – Mik is working on a trivia night at the Greenfield Elks. Commissioners are 
encouraged to invite participation and mark their calendars for June 26th. 
 
North Severance Street Park:  

● Abatement and demolition bids were due today. Christy shared a sheet with the 
numbers.  Lowest bid was $67,400 by Associated Building Wreckers.  Christy will 
review with the Mayor as it is more than what was estimated.  
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● Commissioners are invited to attend by zoom the Historical Commission meeting 
which has been rescheduled to February 20th at 5:00pm to discuss demolition of 
46 Severance Street for expanded baseball playing fields and playground 
improvements.  

 
FY26 Budget:  

● Christy shared the updated budget after her meeting with the Mayor as well as 
the budget cover sheet and revolving funds of $541,500. Dan made a motion to 
accept the FY26 Operating $310,689 and Revolving Budget of $541,500 as 
proposed and Heather seconded.  All voted in favor. 

 
6:55pm New Business: 
Triathlon and Mutts and Mayhem Events:  

● Registration is open and participants have registered in both already. Kelly is 
amazing at managing so many different software platforms! Each event is 
working on sponsorships, vendors, and other event details.  

 
Swim Area Operations:  

● Christy shared sheets with suggested hours of operation changes. She requested 
reconsideration of last month’s vote for a $5 increase and $2 daily fee.  

● Heather made a motion to rescind the January 16, 2025 Swim Area fee increases 
of $5 for season passes and daily rate increases.  Seconded by Dan.  All voted in 
favor. 

● Dan made a motion to set the Weekend 10am to 8pm operating hours and 
Weekday operating hours 11am to 7pm; concession stand closes at 6pm all days 
and eliminate half off Fridays.  Heather seconded and all voted in favor.   

● Heather made a motion to increase daily rates $1 for residents and $2 for non-
residents and seconded by Dan. All voted in favor.    

● No changes to season pass prices nor twilight seven days a week for two hours 
from closing time. 
 

Winter Carnival History 
● Christy shared that a resident of Concord, NH sent a commemorative entrance to 

the ski tournament from 1931- very impressive to consider this history. 
 
Discussion of Future Agenda Items 

 Trail Advisory Committee 
 Wisty and Nancy Green River Swim Area and Highland Park invasive species 

projects and updates. 
 Feb 27 CPC public hearing- for Hillside project and pickleball support. 

Commissioners encouraged to fill out CPC survey and encourage others to do so 
as well. 

Next Meeting Date: March 20, 2025 
7:28 pm Adjourn – Motion made by:  Heather                       Seconded by: Dan 




























